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Minutes NRS General Members meeting
April 12th, 2017, “De Heerlickheijd”, Ermelo, room Markgraaf 2
12.00 – 13.00 hrs
1. NRS chair Annemie Schols started by thanking NRS board members Jan Grutters, Peter Wijkstra and Alex Remels for their term in the NRS board. Astrid Aardenburg-van Huisstede will replace Alex Remels as president of the Young Investigator board. Judith Ceelen is introduced as a new employee who will take care of the secretariat and policy support. 
2. Minutes NRS General Members meeting April 19, 2016 were approved.  

3. The new members of the NRS Board are introduced; Marlies Wijsenbeek-Lourens, Anke-Hilse Maitland-van der Zee and Gerard Koppelman (vice-president). 
4. Strategy 2017 – 2018 
A lot has been done in the past years. There is a very sound structure now, there is excellent support and all the board members and taskforces are very pro-active. There are regular meetings between the NRS, the Lung foundation and the LAN to discuss joint strategies and to get the most out of each other’s positions and networks in the respiratory field. The NRS is also involved with the NVALT and will participate in the upcoming brainstorm meeting of the NVALT. 
5. Communication: New website and News Flash! 
Gert-Jan Braunstahl explains how the new website was set-up. The goal was to have it up-and-running before the ‘Longdagen’. Although the website is not completely ready, Gert-Jan gives an impression of the website using some powerpoint slides. The format and appearance have been updated and the layout of the different items is clearer. The membership registration is now integrated in the website. It is now possible to login to your account and manage your own membership details. 
Besides the new website, there is also an NRS News Flash!. This news flash will be sent to all the members once a month and will contain the newest news items with links to the NRS website. 
Niki Reynaert tells about the NRS News Committee. This committee has existed since the start of the NRS. Its goal is to make Lung research in the Netherlands more visible to the general audience. The committee has a list of correspondents who are regularly asked to send in new research that they have come across. Together with a scientific journalist, these manuscripts are reviewed. The committee encourages all researchers to provide input in the form of accepted manuscripts (not yet in print). 

6. National Program Lung research 

Dirkje Postma gives a short overview of the activities of the National Program Lung research (NPL). She explains that The NPL is not only from the NRS, but it has been adopted by the LAN and the Lung foundation. Dirkje asks all researchers to send their success stories, we will try to sell it further. The NPL has ambassadors for Lung Research and ZonMw has promised to incorporate chronic lung diseases, for example lung diseases, in their calls. There has been a symposium for regenerative science and there will be more symposia coming. 

Together with the KNAW there has been a transdisciplinary symposium about chronic fatigue. ZonM is very interested in this topic and together with the Lung foundation we will explore which other health foundations are interested so a program can be made. 
Dirkje emphasizes that we have to focus our efforts. We asked everyone what are the most interesting, successful topics. Out of the many different visions/responses, overarching mechanisms, phenotyping and early determinants were selected. They have now been called the three priorities of lung research in the Netherlands. On March 17-18 there has been a workshop in Vaals where goals were set for 2017. The workshop was a big success. Everybody could give input on the deliverables. Together they started to make proposals about the topics overlapping mechanisms, phenotyping, patient precision medicine and early detection and prevention of lung disease. We have to make a concrete, worldly supported program about these topics with firm aims and deliverables. In June there will be a meeting with possible public-private partners. 
If you are interested in participating in this new project op the NPL, please let us know. 

Update Taskforces 

Reinoud Gosens gives an update about the taskforce Young investigators. The 1st NRS National Lung Course will be organized on June 7-9. There are already 34 registrations. We have accreditations of all universities. 

Pieter Hiemstra gives an update about the taskforce cross fertilization. In September 2017 there will be a symposium about “Cross-border thinking”. 

Wim Timens gives a short update about the taskforce Biobanking. They have been working on the backbone of the biobank/database, and now it has to filled. There has to be uniformity on how data is stored. 

7. Financial annual report and draft budget 2018 (attachments 2&3)

NRS treasurer Gerry Wagenaar presented the financial report: annual account for 2016 and budget for 2018 (sent in advance to members). The take-home message is that we have enough money in the bank account to finance all the NRS activities in the coming year (€160.000 beginning of 2017). The NRS is financially healthy. 

8. Finance controller committee 
Financial member audit committee (Gert Folkerts and Anne van der Does) checked the annual account and budget and gave their approval.
9. NRS Animal Model Symposium
Gerry Wagenaar tells about the Animal Symposium in 2016 that was again organized by Gert Folkerts, Rudi Hendriks and Gerry Wagenaar. Gerry tells us that the aim for this symposium is to coordinate and facilitate working on animal models and  they want to stimulate interaction with the industry. This year the symposium will be on October 13th, 2017. They are still looking for interesting speakers, also from industry. Input is welcome!

10. NRS Young Investigator activities 2017(YIS) 

Astrid Aardenburg-van Huisstede, the new chair of the Young Investigator Board reminds the NRS members about the possibility to apply for the NRS travel grant which enables young researchers to visit conferences outside the respiratory field. Marieke Duiverman and Bram van den Borst have joined the Young Investigator Board. Last year the YIS was organized for the 8th time. The topic was “From genotype to phenotype” and there were 42 participants. This year the YIS will be organized on November 17th. The topic will be “Biomarkers in pulmonary disease”. 
11. Closing remarks  
No remarks were made. 

12. Closing

Meeting closed by the chair at 13.00 hrs.
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